Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes from the Meeting held on 20th July 2017

1. Chair – Bob Kendall

2. Apologies – Rob Fraser, Glynis Marsh, James Langley and Tony Roberts


Present – Adele Haddon, Marilyn Brogden, Ruth Langley, Mr and Mrs Parkes, Luke Brown, Bob Kendall, Kathryn Dalton, Nick Wollaston, Martin Doughty and Jezz Fullwood.

3. Notes from the last meeting were accepted.

4. Updates

Deliverability of sites and email confirmation, landowners need to respond by the end of July, but it was thought that all landowners had replied by now.

Site assessments and maps will be done by the end of the month.

Consultation Summary of the process will be done by Luke and Joelle.

Design Study- Gary met with Bob on 3rd July, Gary took extensive photos from both villages and hopes to have the report finished by the end of July.
Weebly- this is a work in progress, Adele is struggling to reduce the size of the photos; Kathryn offered to send Adele a link for some free software to aid this process.

Photos of publically accessible sites, no photos have been sent in, Luke suggested that Gary will probably have photos that are suitable and for the group to wait for his report.

Local Green Spaces – no sites are protected with Public Open Space status.

The group need to identify sites to put forward in the plan as Local Green Spaces, suggestions were -
M. Thorpe playing field, M. Thorpe football field, Mattersey Primary School playing field, parts of the riverbank and possibly The Priory. We would need to justify them in the plan and could follow Saxilby’s plan as a model.

A question was asked about The Priory as it is marked as a Heritage site but is not accessible to the disabled. The lane to The Priory is only a public walkway and cars are only allowed to use it to gain access to the properties. Visitors to The Priory are supposed to park in the village and walk down there. Adele will clarify this.

Sustainability Appraisal Summary – Luke will do this, full appraisal will need to be done, and he is waiting for the next draft plan.
Objectives V1 page 19 – Gary will look at this in his study.

Formal documentation – nearly completed. 

Basic Condition Statement – Helen will do this, it is 2 days work for her and Adele will check that the grants already awarded will cover these costs, if not she can apply for a further grant.

Heritage maps – to include a separate one with The Priory on, as it isn’t included on the one of Mattersey. These have been sent to Gary as well. Luke will ask Conservation about curtilage. 
A group member asked that the map be altered as Bridge House is a semi not detached.

5. Any other business   -  none
6. Date and time of the next meeting    Thursday 17th August at 7pm in the Church Hall.

